
ELLSWORTH COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING 
    
MINUTES 
   
April 15, 2019 
  
The Board of Ellsworth County Commissioners convened this 15th day of April 2019 at the 
Ellsworth County Courthouse.   
         
     Members Present: 
     Dennis L. Rolfs, 1st District Commissioner 
     Kermit Rush, 2nd District Commissioner 
     Stephen S. Dlabal, 3rd District Commissioner 
      
OPENING BUSINESS: 
 
Chairman Dlabal called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Commissioner Rush moved to approve the Agenda.  Commissioner Rolfs seconded the motion.  
Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Commissioner Rush moved to approve the Minutes for April 8, 2019.  Commissioner Dlabal 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried 3-0. 
   
PUBLIC FORUM: 
 
Terry Kueser, Central Kansas Community Corrections Advisory Board Member, was in 
attendance but did not wish to address the Commissioners.   
          
APPOINTMENTS: 
 
Amy Boxberger & Marissa Woodmansee, representing Central Kansas Community Corrections 
(CKCC), discussed prevention dollars they need for intake and investigation on drug and alcohol 
offenders.  The State requires a success rate of 75% for adult and child offenders, to receive 
complete funding.  The CKCC fell short by 1% in 2018, so their budget was cut for 2019.  They 
are applying for a state block grant to have the monies needed for offender evaluations.  Ms. 
Boxberger presented the 2020 Comprehensive Plan for approval.  Commissioner Rush moved to 
approve the 2020 Comprehensive Plan for CKCC as presented, the Behavior Grant for drug and 
alcohol evaluation and re-appointing Terry Kueser for a 3 year term to the CKCC advisory board.  
Commissioner Rolfs seconded the motion.  Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Rick Nondorf, Road & Bridge Supervisor, asked Commissioner Rolfs to sign a supplement for 
the State of Kansas from April 1, 2019, since Rolfs left the Commissioner Meeting early that 
day.  Commissioners Rolfs asked if the Road & Bridge Dept. could help Lorraine City with their 



streets, because they are in terrible shape.  Mr. Nondorf said several years ago they fixed the 
roads in Lorraine City.  The City should not have let the roads deteriorate. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
Chairman Dlabal adjourned the meeting at 11:30 a.m. 
   
 
   
_________________________________ 
Shelly D. Vopat, County Clerk 

April 15, 2019 


